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From:                                 Maria
Sent:                                  23 Mar 2020 16:05:14 +1100
To:                                      Contact Us
Subject:                             Fwd: Attention: Chief Executive Office

> 
> ?Proposed development 7a Napier Street, Youngtown - DA 0380/2019
>> 
>> Dear Sir/Madam
>> I wish to raise come concerns I have in regard to the proposed development at 7a Napier Street, Youngtown, for 
your consideration.
>> 
>> 1).    Pedestrian safety is already an issue in this, and surrounding streets, especially around three pm on school 
days.  I have contacted the school after witnessing a child nearly run over in front of my house.  There are no 
crossings across, or south, of Napoleon Street, even though many parents have to park on the other side to collect 
their children.  These streets are very narrow, allowing traffic in one direction only when cars are parked either side, 
forcing cars to pull over to let others through. It is common to see parents with prams and/or toddlers in tow, 
crossing these roads between parked cars to collect young children from the school.  (When I spoke to the school 
they said that they recognise that there is a problem but their jurisdiction ends at the school gate.) Any extra cars 
parked in the Napier Street, and increased traffic load, would exacerbate  this problem.  
>> This potential problem could be solved by reducing the number of dwellings in this development.
>> 
>> 2).   Another potential safety issued raised by the development is the lack of safe play areas for any children.  
Considering that these are three bedroom dwellings close to a primary  school, they will attract families with 
multiple children.  Even though the plan includes private space in accordance with council regs, most of this space is 
made up by a narrow strip of land behind and on each side of the dwellings.  I doubt, looking at the plans, that any 
of these spaces would be big enough for a swing set, trampoline, or for children to ride a bike round.  (There is 
probably not even space to plant a tree in these areas.). This lack of play space would encourage children to play in 
the centre driveway, or near the visitor car spaces.  These are designated vehicle access areas where cars would be 
regularly reversing, making them unsafe as play areas.  I also note that there is no turning circle, meaning all 
vehicles, including trucks, that enter the site have to reverse at some point to exit the site.
>> A well planned development would have given each dwelling more usable outside space, or put some space 
aside for a designated safe play area for the children.  
>> 
>> 3).    I am concerned that this development will not provide enough privacy for the residents who live there.  
Unless each dwelling has double glazed windows and very good insulation, (Which is not indicated in the plans), 
noise will carry from one dwelling in the next, in contravention to the council noise regs.  (I have previously 
managed a housing development where there was insufficient sound proofing between the units, and it was the 
major cause of stress and angst between the residents, and impacted negatively on their quality of life.)
>> Privacy and noise issues would be overcome by reducing the number of dwellings.
>> 
>> I believe that this development is too high in density, poorly designed with little regard for the safety and quality 
of life of the residents, and not in keeping with the surrounding suburban area.  (Even the dwellings in the nearby 
retirement village have two to three times the garden space, many trees, and landscaped communal spaces.)
>> 
>> The developer acquired this land at a very low cost as it has been divided off a house which he purchased and 
then put back on the market.  This means that it should be financially viable to develop this site with less dwellings, 
each with more usable private space, or a common communal recreation area, in keeping with the ‘outer suburb’ feel 
that Youngtown enjoys.  I believe that the maximum number of houses that should be allowed on this site is 
probably ten.
>> 
>> Yours sincerely
>> Maria Maloney 







22nd March 2020

Attention: Chief Executive Officer

Planning Department

City of Launceston

DA No. DA0380/2019

To whom it may concern,

I am concerned about some aspects of the development occurring at 7a Napier 
St and would like council to consider the following:

I live There are 4 
units  house already. There are 2 units being built about 5 properties 
along from me, and now, the subject of this DA, a probable 16 dwellings behind 
7 Napier Street.

I note that considerable works have already been undertaken at 7a Napier Street.

Parking is already an issue for me, and I feel that it will also be an issue for the 
residents and visitors to 7a Napier Street. I believe this development will cause 
additional parking problems in the street, particularly at school start and finish 
times.

It is a narrow street and vehicles are not able to pass each other at times that 
cars are parked on both sides of the street. This is a safety issue for drivers and 
pedestrians as cars are forced to pull in and out behind parked cars.

I have read the submissions written by my neighbours Hayes/Ling and 
McEachen and agree with their comments also.

I encourage council to consider this development and its impact on local 
residents.

Thank you

Damien Ryan




